Lowell Rural Fire Protection District

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors – November 13, 2019

Call to Order at 1908
Roll Call – Chief Dragt, Sam Dragt, Director J. Myers, Director J. Walker, Director B. Burr, Director M. Ballenger and Ron Ballenger.
Additions to Agenda – None
Comments from the Floor – None
Approval of October 9, 2019 Minutes – Director J. Walker moved to approve the minutes. Director J. Myers seconded the motion. Motion Passed.
Correspondence – BBJ Committee has chosen Ron and Joan Ballenger as the Grand Marshals for the next BBJ Parade.
Unfinished Business – The engine has been ordered. No new news.
Treasurers Report – We have $254,000 in the Equipment Reserve Fund and $77,000 in our Banner Bank Account, we have put a freeze on spending till we see tax funds coming in. We hope that this will be the last year for the excessive dispatch fees. The rest of the budget is on track. We have been making large purchases this year; however, these purchases are putting us more in line with updated equipment. Director J. Walker made a motion to pay the bills. Director J. Myers seconded the motion. Motion Passed. 
New Business – Board Conference – I spent time on Friday talking with a Chief about purchasing E2301 when we are ready to sell it. There are two conferences that the Board can attend during the year. One is the OFDDA which is all about Fire Boards and SDAO is about Small Districts.
Chiefs Update – Calls – 12 Medical in, 1 out; 2 MVA in, 5 out; 0 Structure Fires in, 2 out; 0 Brush Fires in, 2 out; 2 Other calls in. 26 Calls total. Our Academy is just about complete. We will be testing all individuals in the academy in January. We did lose one person that could not abide by our standards. We still have 6 in the Academy, 2 of which are cadets. We have a lot of the volunteers that are attending classes at LCC. Events coming up – December 7 Tree Lighting, December 12 Holiday Dinner for the Fire District, December 14 Community Dinner and February 29 for the Awards Banquet. We are looking to bring Dexter in and have a joint Banquet to share costs. The Quilters have given us money for swim flippers for the rescue techs. They gave us extra money to purchase new tables also. 
Board Comments – None
Next Meeting December 11, 2019
Adjourned – 1954
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Bob Burr

Board Secretary/Treasurer
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Board Director
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Board Director


